
 

 

Summary of Douzaine Meeting – Monday 22nd August 2016 
 
 
Present: Mr D H Le Moignan (Constable), Mrs J M Tasker (Constable), Mrs C E Goodlass, Mr R R 
Matthews, Mrs K E Jones, Messrs B J Cash, K R Pike, J H Sarre, R H Harding, Mrs J C Robin, Ms D M 
Sebire, Mr D Falla, Ms M B McDermott, Messrs M G G Garrett, Mr J Mooney, Mrs R Henderson & Mrs L 
Vahey.   
 
Apologies were received from: Messrs N E Forman, C Blin and Ms P Fath  
 
Declaration of Interests 
There were none. 
 
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 
The Minutes of meeting of the 25th July 2016 were accepted. 
 
Matters arising 
The Declaration of Interest subject was discussed at length with the decision being that the final proforma 
will be shared with other island Constables in due course. A vote of thanks was recorded to Ms 
McDermott and the matter will be on next month’s agenda. 
 
Constables’ Report to the Douzaine 
The Constables report had been circulated 
 
Committee Reports 
Amenities, Profile & Floral reports had been circulated 
 
Smith Street War Shrine 
There may be a cost of £1,000 associated with replacing the shrine but this is being looked into. 
 
Smith Street War Memorial 
The poor state of the memorial was discussed.  A letter will be sent to the Committee for Education, Sport 
& Culture suggesting they remove the trees at their expense. 
 
Ideal Furnishings 
The wall at Croix Contree Mansell owned by Ideal Furnishings needs immediate action.  A meeting was 
held with interested parties and planning permission will be sought to reduce the wall to first floor level.  
 
Any Other Business 
Mention was made that some developments outside town with parking are being built to the detriment of 
developments nearer the town which are not allowed so much parking.  6 town businesses will be 
relocating to the new Admiral Park development, thereby freeing up a possible 100- 200 parking spaces 
in town.  Also the developers are keen for a shuttle service so that people can park at Admiral Park and 
use the shuttle to go into town to shop. 
There is a lecture by Duncan Barrett, author of “Girls Who Went to War” Frossard Theatre in aid of the 
Friends of the Priaulx Library tomorrow evening. 
We will write to the Harbour Authority for signs to be put up, telling everyone not to feed the seagulls.  
The office will action. 
Suggestions so that everyone can see what the Christmas Lights collection is for.  A sash with “Buy a 
Bulb” was agreed 
The size of Alcohol Free zone signs at La Vallette were questioned but the A4 size is the norm. 
Access for All will give a presentation.   
 
The meeting closed at 9.50pmpm 
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